
TONTITOWN LANDFILL, LLC
2210 Waste Management Drive

Springdale, AR 72762
Office: (479) 361-2069
Fax:     (479) 361-5934

July 7, 2008 

Thomas Rheaume, P.E. 
Permit Branch Manager, Air Division 
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 

SUBJECT: Notification of Waste Excavation (40 CFR 61.154(j)) 
  Landfill Gas Extraction Systems Expansion 
  Eco-Vista (Tontitown) Landfill 
  Permit # 1884-AOP-R0  AFIN # 72-00144

Dear Mr. Rheaume: 

WM Eco-Vista (Tontitown) Landfill (EVLF) will be contracting for the installation of additional gas 
extraction wells, and associated header and lateral piping for purposes of enhancing the 
existing gas collection system. 

This letter provides notification of upcoming construction activities involving drilling where 
asbestos-containing material (ACM) might be encountered pursuant to 40 CFR 61.154(j).  
Drilling is scheduled to commence during the first week of August 2008.  We will have an 
Arkansas Licensed asbestos inspector on-site during drilling activities where ACM could be 
encountered. 

EVLF will provide a report that documents steps taken to protect human health and the 
environment if ACM is encountered during drilling activities.  Should you have any questions, or 
require additional information, please call me at (501) 982-7336.   

Sincerely,
Waste Management 

Lisa Rotenberry 
Environmental Protection Manager 
Arkansas / North Mississippi Market Areas 

cc: Bryan Leamons, ADEQ Solid Waste Division 
 Tontitown POR 




